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Dear Parents, 

Welcome to a new year at St Matthew's. As always, I am very proud of our beautiful children. They are 
treating each other with respect and understanding, focusing on their learning and working together as 
a faith community. Each morning in class the children start their day by reciting our school prayer. It is a 
lovely way to begin each day of faith, fun and learning.

Our children are very settled and enthusiastic about their learning. Our new Kindergarten students have 
been particularly impressive and are well and truly already part of our St Matthew?s community. 

Grade Inform at ion Evening

Thank you to all families who attended the information evening last Wednesday. The information 
evening serves as an opportunity for all involved in the education of the children to establish an 
understanding of class expectations and routines for the year ahead. 

Opening School Mass

Our Opening School Mass will be held tomorrow 15th February in St Matthew's Church commencing at 
9.45 am. Everyone is most welcome to come and to be part of this wonderful celebration of our Faith. 
The children really enjoy having their parents present, if it is possible. We hope you can attend on this 
special occasion as we gather to pray for a safe and enriching year for everyone in our school 
community. At the mass we will present our new Kindergarten children to the school community as well 
as commission our Year 6 students into their leadership roles for 2019. Parents are most welcome and 
are encouraged to attend. We hope you can join us. 

Welcom e BBQ

We look forward to gathering with our new families across Years 1 to 6 and all Kindergarten families on 
Friday 22nd February for a welcoming BBQ, commencing at 5:00 pm under the COLA and in our 
playground. 

Cant een Updat e

Our new canteen operator Mel's Cakes and Catering will begin setting up next week and will begin trade 
from Monday 25t h February. The canteen will operate Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of each week. 
Options for ordering lunches and a menu are on page 5. Melissa will also make use of Facebook  to 
advertise special lunch deals and other specials. 

Parent  Forum

On Wednesday 27th February there will be the opportunity to join a parent forum to discuss and give 

feedback on various initiatives related to learning and student needs at St Matthew's. There will be two 

sessions for this hour long forum. 

The first will be from 2:15-3:15 pm  and the second from 6:30-7:30 pm. 

All parents are warmly invited and we hope that you will be able to attend.



Cal endar

Fri 15 Feb Opening  school mass 9:45 am 
Picnic on The Green 11:00 am 
Launch of PBS4L 12:00 pm

Mon 18 Feb Hills Zone Swimming Carnival 
Hawkesbury Oasis Windsor 
8:00 am

Mon 18 Feb Primary Awards Assembly 2:45 
pm presented by Stage 3

Wed 20 Feb Parish Mass 9:00 am Year 4

Fri 22 Feb Welcome bbq 5:00 pm - 8:00 
pm Sausage sandwich & drinks 
available to purchase

Mon 25 Feb Canteen opens today

Wed 27 Feb Parish Mass 9:00 am Stage 3

Wed 27 Feb Parent forum 2:15 pm - 3:15 
pm & 6:30 pm - 7:30 pm

Tues 5 Mar Burning of the Ashes 2:20 pm 

Wed  6 Mar Ash Wednesday

Thur 7 Mar Kindergarten 2020 Enrolment 
info session & school tours  
9:15 am - 10:45 am

St udent  Leaders 2019

Our student leaders for 2019 will be commissioned
into their new roles at tomorrow's Mass. We look 
forward to their enhanced participation and                                                                                              
representation in our school community in 2019.

SRC 

Stefanie Kim, Natalia Lupi, Max Turner, Charlotte Cook

Colour  House Capt ains

Green - Rachael Gaul, Sean Miskelly

Yellow  - Holly McKay, Jasmine Crinnion

Blue -  Emerson Finch, Lincoln Burgess

Red - Georgia Crozier, Noah Beattie

KINDERGARTEN 2020 ENROLMENT INFORMATION 

SESSION AND SCHOOL TOURS 

Thursday 7th March at 9:00 am with tours between 
9:15-10:45 am. Please pass this information onto 
neighbours, friends etc. who may be interested in 
enrolling their child in our great school.

In partnership let us continue to work to develop in the 
children strong minds and gentle hearts.

Tim Vane-Tempest

Principal
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Pr incipal  Mr. Tim Vane-Tempest
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Coordinat or
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Year  3      Miss Danielle Galea
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 Mr. Terry Munsey (Tues/Thurs mornings)
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90% average 

across t he school Ear ly 
learner

Everyday - Transform ing 
Lives

At t endance in t he past  
for t n ight

96.7%



HOMEWORK POLICY

Some questions regarding the school's homework policy  were raised by some parents during the 
Information Sessions last week. The following comes from our school's Homework Policy and gives 
clarity to the school's position. 

Rat ionale

St Matthew's Homework Policy has been developed through consultation with parents, students and 
teachers. It takes into account the need for students and their families to have a balanced lifestyle.  
This includes sufficient time for family, recreation and cultural pursuits.

In line with the Department of Education and Community it is important to note that homework is not 
a compulsory activity. Homework that is set is given to reinforce concepts being taught in class. The 
responsibility for overseeing homework lies essentially with the parents. Homework should not be a 
cause of stress or upset for children or parents. The emphasis should always be placed on the learning 
value.

Aim s

St Matthew's places great focus and energy on literacy and numeracy skills. We desire that our students:

- cultivate a passion for reading, becoming highly effective readers and seeing reading as a 
foundational skill to powerful learning; and

- acquire a love of Mathematics, becoming numerate learners by developing the knowledge and 
skills to use mathematics confidently across all areas of their lives.

Im plem ent at ion

Homework is seen as valuable when it is undertaken in partnership between home and school and 
when it provides parents with an opportunity to be part of their child?s formal learning. Homework 
practices aim to take account of the variety of family circumstances and the diversity of parent beliefs 
about homework. Whilst the staff of St Matthew?s School will set homework activities and check them 
on a weekly basis there will be no punitive consequence for not completing set tasks. The completion 
of homework is at the discretion of parents and dictated by family circumstance. We do ask that if tasks 
are not completed that parents notify the class teachers by a note on the homework sheet or through 
another means of communication.

Hom ework  w il l  be given on Fr iday and ret urned t o school t he follow ing Fr iday. 

The quantity of homework needs to be manageable and takes into consideration:

- The age appropriateness for students
- Student?s commitments for out of school hours activities such as sport, cultural activities, tuition 

and home responsibilit ies,
- Access to resources and technology beyond school, and
- Clearly communicated to each student.

For further information included in our Homework Policy a copy can be provided on request.











Rel igionRel igionRel igion
Greetings St Matthew?s School Community! Welcome back to a new and inspiring 2019. Everyone has 
come back from our break ready to learn, accept new challenges and to aim high in everything we do. 
There will be many opportunities this year to come together as a school, class and parish community 
to be united in faith through prayer. As we walk on Holy Ground here at St Matthew?s, we strive to 
glorify God in all things we do. 

Welcoming School Mass

This Friday, 15th February, at 9.45 am, we are having our whole school Welcoming Mass. Everyone is 
welcome to join us in prayer to celebrate the beginning of a new school year. We welcome and bless 
our new families, Kindergarten, staff, Student Leaders and our whole school community and their 
families. 

Plenary 2020 Meeting

Everyone is invited to join other Parishioners from St Matthew?s to a meeting in the Parish Hall on 
Thursday, 21st of February, at 7.30 pm. This will be an opportunity to voice your ideas and thoughts 
on the future of our Catholic Church. Please come along and be part of shaping our Catholic Church 
so the Holy Spirit can flow through our whole community.

Parish Masses on Wednesday?s at 9am.

Every Wednesday at 9:00 am, one class from St Matthew?s goes to Mass with the Parish community. 
You are most welcome to come along when your child?s class is rostered on.

Father goes into the classroom on the Tuesday before to speak to the students on what they are 
learning. This has been a very valuable opportunity for the students to ask questions and learn more 
about their faith. 

Timetable for Term One

Wednesday- 13th Feb: Year 3

Wednesday- 20th Feb: Year 4

Wednesday- 27th Feb: Stage Three

Wednesday- 6th of March: Year 2 ( Liturgy )/ Ash Wednesday

Wednesday- 13th of March: Year 1

Wednesday- 20th of March: Kindergarten

Wednesday- 27th of March: Year 3

Wednesday- 3rd of April: Year 4

Wednesday- 10th April: Holy Week Liturgies

Children's Liturgy of the Word

St Matthew?s Church will be holding Children?s Liturgy every Sunday, during the 9:00 am Mass starting 
Sunday, 17th February 2019.

Parents, if you have children in Kindergarten through to Year 6, this brief liturgy is an excellent 
introduction to participation in the rituals of the Mass and understanding the Word of God. The 
scriptures of the day are presented in a simple and interactive way-geared to meet the needs and 
understanding of the child. Parents are always welcome to accompany their child, check out what it 's 
all about, and meet our wonderful team of volunteer prayer leaders.



Rel igion
Legion of Mary Children?s Prayer Group 

Every Wednesday at lunchtime, Mrs Watkins from the St Matthew?s Parish will be holding a short prayer 
session in Year Four for any children who would like to learn more about Our Lady and the Rosary. I will 
be assisting with the group each week to give students an opportunity to come together and pray for 
their intentions.  

Understanding Faith  

Understanding Faith is an informative and interactive site that the teachers at St Matthew?s use in their 
teaching and learning during Religious Education classes. 

Please feel free to log onto this website and become familiar with the different Religious Education   
topics your children are learning about in their classes. 

  

https://primary.understandingfaith.edu.au 

  

Username: ceo.parra.1875 

  

Password: ceo.2019.parra 

  

May the Holy Spirit guide us here at St Matthew?s and help us to be safe, respectful and responsible 
learners. 

  

God Bless. 

  

Ann Climpson  

https://primary.understandingfaith.edu.au


spor tspor t
Important Dates for Term 1

Week 4

Monday February 18 - Hill?s Zone Swimming Carnival at Oasis Swimming Pool, South Windsor

Friday February 22 - Diocesan Swimming Carnival

Week 6

Stage 3 Touch Football Trials

Week 7

Friday March 15 - Whole School Cross Country Carnival at Don?t Worry Oval, Windsor

Week 10

Stage 3 Soccer Trials

Week 11

Wednesday April 10 - Wanderers Soccer Clinic - Years 2-6 TBC

Friday April 12 - Stage 3 Touch Gala Day

Hill?s Zone Sw im m ing Carnival

The Hills Zone Sw im m ing Carnival will take place on Monday February 18 2019 at the Hawkesbury 

Oasis, Windsor. Best of luck to all of our competitors!!!

St  Mat t hew ?s Cross Count ry Carnival

Our Cross Country Carnival will be held on Friday March 15 from 9:00 am to approx 12 pm. All students 

will take part in this event, however, only 8-12 year olds will be eligible to move onto the Diocesan 

carnival in early Term 2. As usual we will need some parent helpers on the day marking the course, 

assisting in time keeping as well as record keeping and ribbons.

Kindergarten - approx 500 m

Year 1 & all 7 year olds in 2019 - 1 km

8, 9 & 10 year olds (turning in 2019) - 2 km

11 & 12 year olds (turning in 2019) - 3 km

I would advise all competitors (particularly 8+) to start training when possible. This will assist them with 

endurance for other activities such as soccer, netball, football, swimming, etc. We will start training at 

school in PE lessons on Thursdays. 



spor tspor t
Morning Tennis Lessons

Starting on Wednesday March 6 we will commence a 5 week Tennis Skill Program. This will be for 
students in years 2-6. If your child is not part of a sporting event give this a go. It is great for overall 
fitness, gross motor skill and endurance. Our coach Fiona Roseby has been teaching tennis to students in 
the Hawkesbury for a few years and is excited to be back doing morning lessons to get students moving.

BOOTCAMP is on again!! Every Thursday morning at 8:00 am students are invited to come along for 

some extra fitness. Students will meet at the front gate of the school each morning. If your child attends 
COSHC in the morning please speak to them regarding permission to attend. The focus this term is to 
build up strength and endurance for events such as Swimming, Cross Country and upcoming gala days. 

Kind regards,

Mrs Brand



spor tspor tspor t

St  Mat t hew  Superst ars

Max Turner

Here at St Matthew's we 
are really proud of Max in 
Year Six. Last weekend 
Max attended the Cole 
Classic Swim at Manly. 
This event is a Charity 
based event in which Max 
raised money for the 
Make-A-Wish Foundation. 
He managed to raise 
$1223.00!!!

To achieve this he also 
completed his first ocean 
swim which was a 1km 
swim from Shelly Beach to 
Manly Beach. An amazing 
achievement!

Max is also taking part in 
the Be Brave and Shave 
cause next month. His 
team name is ?For 
Maddie?. His sister 
Maddison is 8 years old 
and was diagnosed with 
Leukaemia in August last 
year.

Max will be shaving at 
Easy Lane (Windsor RSL) 
on the 17th of March from 
12:00-1:00pm if anyone 
wanted to come along to 
support him.

You can sponsor  Max 
and t he 'For  Maddie' 
t eam  at :

Jacob Dessm ann

Jacob has recently 
attended the Parramatta 
Rep Trials for our Diocese 
and successfully qualified 
on their team. We are very 
proud of Jacob!!

We wish him luck at the 
Mackillop Trials on Friday 
March 1!

Noah Beat t ie

Noah has been training 
and preparing for the 
Mackillop Basketball trials 
on Friday March 1. All the 
best on the day Noah!

Lily Rober t s

We are proud to 
announce that Lily 
attended Regionals for 
Little Athletics. She did 
exceptionally well 
qualifying for the 60m 
Hurdles finals round. She 
also competed in the Long 
Jump at a Regional level. 
This a huge 
accomplishment getting 
to this level. 

ht t ps:/ / secure.leukaem iafoundat ion.org.au/ regist rant /Team FundraisingPage.aspx?Refer rer=

%26Refer rer%3dht t ps%253a%252f%252fwor ldsgreat est shave.com %252f%253fgclsrc%253daw.ds

%2526%2526gclid%253dEAIaIQobChMI_KK6-oqr4AIVUgwrCh15zAvsEAAYASAAEgLXNvD_

BwE&Team ID=113458 
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Catholic Education Office 

$100 Creative Kids Vouchers Go Live

As parents begin planning for the year ahead, they can now access Creative Kids vouchers, providing 
them with $100 for every school-age child to help cover the cost of enrolment for creative and cultural 
learning activities. Parents can use one voucher for every school-age child per year to help meet the 
cost of structured creative and cultural activities, such as music lessons, languages, coding, drama and 
theatre, photography and graphic design. Minister for Finance, Services and Property Victor Dominello 
said the NSW Government 's Creative Kids program builds on the success of the Active Kids program, 
which is back this year, helping to reduce the cost of registration for sport and organised physical 
activity.



Bishop Office 

Position Vacant

- Head of Social Services Operations ? CatholicCare Social Services

More details at: www.ccss.org.au

- Head Housekeeping and Casual Cleaner at Benedict XVI Retreat Centre (Richmond NSW)

Opportunities are available for a suitably qualified and experienced Head Housekeeping, and a Casual 
Cleaner. You can view these positions at catholicjobsonline.com.au - applications for both positions 
close on 1 February 2019.

Liturgical Ministry Formation Courses

Enrolments close 4th February 2019 or until booked out. The Office For Worship is taking enrolments 
for the Liturgical Ministry Formation Courses for those who are interested in being Readers, 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion, Bringing Communion to the Sick and Dying, Senior Servers 
and Acolytes. Our Courses are offered at two locations: Institute for Mission, Blacktown and St 
Nicholas of Myra, Penrith. Please see your Parish office for an enrolment form or for more information 
contact ingrid.vergano@parracatholic.org or 8838-3456.

Time is running out for Plenary Council 2020

Submissions to Plenary Council 2020 close on Ash Wednesday, 6 March 2019. YOUR voice matters! 
Make a personal submission now or join a small group. Our question is for everyone: ?What you think 
God is asking of us in Australia at this time?? To make a submission or to find out more visit: 
parracatholic.org/haveyoursayplenary2020/

St Patrick?s Gift Shop

St Patrick?s Cathedral, Parramatta is bringing Christmas cheer by opening an on-site gift shop. Opening 
hours will be 10am ? 3pm on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and Sunday. For more 
information visit: stpatscathedral.com.au

IFM Reflective Ministry Program

Are you serving in and through Catholic communities? The Reflective Ministry program offered by the 
Institute for Mission is a great opportunity to learn and explore ideas of pastoral theology to benefit 
you and those you serve - and it 's now open for registration. Visit www.ifm.org.au/reflectiveministry for 
more information and to register online or call 9296 6369 to talk to our friendly team.

Pilgrimage to the Holy Land
Pilgrimage to the Holy Lands of Jordan and Israel, escorted by Father Peter Blayney, Parish Priest, St 
Patrick?s Guildford, 30 October ? 13 November 2019. Organised by Olive Tree Travel (Melbourne). For 
details of it inerary, cost etc., please contact the Parish Secretary, Guildford, on 9632 2672 or 
patricksguilford@bigpond.com or Olive Tree Travel on 03 8488 9696.

http://www.ccss.org.au/
http://catholicjobsonline.com.au/
http://parracatholic.org/haveyoursayplenary2020/
http://stpatscathedral.com.au/
http://www.ifm.org.au/reflectiveministry


St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Parish, Upper Blue Mountains: 10 

February

We will be celebrating a special Mass on Sunday 10 February in Spanish. The Mass will take place at St 
Canice?s Church, Katoomba at 12.00 pm, followed by refreshments. All are welcome.

Red Mass: 13 February

St Patrick?s Cathedral, Parramatta will be hosting a Red Mass on Wednesday 13 February at 7:30pm. 
This Mass is held in thanksgiving for the work of those who serve the law and is also an opportunity to 
reaffirm a commitment to justice and faith. The colour red refers to the vestments worn by the 
celebrants to signify the Holy Spirit. All are welcome.

Catholic Charismatic Renewal: 15-17 February

Catholic Charismatic Renewal in the Diocese of Parramatta is holding a ?Restoring Reverence? event. 
From Friday 15 ? Sunday 17 February at Our Lady of Lourdes Church, 7 Grantham Road, Seven Hills. 
Further information can be obtained on 0404 093 118 or 0425 607 227. Entry by donation, Children?s 
Ministry available, coffee and tea provided, BYO lunch.

Bereavement Support Program: 21 February ? 16 May

CatholicCare Solo Parent Services is commencing a Bereavement Support Program for men or women 
whose spouse or partner have died. The program will be run at Holy Spirit Parish, St Clair (5 Todd Row, 
St Clair) on Thursdays fortnightly from 10am to 12 midday in the Pioneers Room of the Parish, 
commencing 21 February to 16 May. To secure a place on this program please ring the Parish on 02 
9670 8222 or email to stclair@parracatholic.org

Ordination to the Diaconate: 22 February

Most Rev Vincent Long OFM Conv, Bishop of Parramatta, will be the principal celebrant for the Mass of 
Ordination to the Diaconate of Roque Dias, John Cinya, Thong Nguyen and Roderick Pirotta on Friday 22 
February at 7.30pm. The ordination will take place at St Patrick?s Cathedral, Parramatta. Refreshments 
to follow.

National Church Architecture Symposium: 6-8 February
The National Liturgical Architecture and Art Council and Australian Catholic University Centre for Liturgy 
are hosting a symposium on Catholic liturgical cultural heritage. It will provide you with an opportunity 
to consider the history, heritage value, liturgical suitability and merit of Australian Church architecture 
and art. Keynote addresses will be presented by British architecture historian, author and heritage 
expert, Sophie Andreae and leading American liturgical design consultant Richard S. Vosko. Details at 
acu.edu.au

Holy Hour for Vocations: 7 February

The Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth cordially invite youth (ages 18-35) to join us for Holy Hour for 
Vocations. Thursday 7 February from 7:00pm. Join us also for a meal at 8:00pm. Holy Spirit Convent, 
120 Capuchin Way, Plumpton. RSVP to Sr Paula via vocationscsfn@gmail.com or 0449 656 406.

http://acu.edu.au/


Council for Australian Catholic Women: 22-24 February

The Council for Australian Catholic Women warmly invite you to join us on 22-24 February in Adelaide 
for our 2019 Colloquium. Everyone is welcome to attend the Colloquium and we hope women from 
across Australia will attend this important event. Details at cacwcolloquium.org.au.

NAPPA Conference 2019: 26 February

The NAPPA Conference will be held on Tuesday 26 February 2019. You can register via this link: 
www.nappa2019.wixsite.com/conferenceor contact Tanya Quinn on 02 8838 3441.

Walk the Camino Portugués

Walk the Camino Portugués. Catholic Mission are holding 17-day Pilgrimages: Lisbon, Fatima, Porto, 
Santiago de Compostela. Two pilgrimages: May 2019 and June 2019. Small group led by Sr Veronica 
OP, (0451 387 906). See www.catholicmission.org.au/get-involved/immersions/camino-portugues

Los Angeles Religious Education Congress 2019: Thirsting for Justice

A wonderful opportunity for a faith formation experience for parishioners, leaders, teachers, 
catechists and all people in ministry and all people who would like to enrich their faith! Join this 
pilgrimage group to attend the Los Angeles Religious Education Congress 18-30 March 2019. Cost of 
pilgrimage $4350 for 12 days with some additional expenses. Please contact Lisa Bright on 9622 1125 
or lbright@mqofblacktown.org.au for an information pack.

Grief to Grace ? Healing the Wounds of Abuse

This is a spiritual retreat for anyone who has suffered degradation or violation through physical, 
emotional, sexual or spiritual abuse. The retreat will be held May 26 ? 31 2019. To request an 
application contact Anne by emailing info@grieftograceaus.org.au or phone 0478599241. For more 
information visit www.grieftograce.org

For  m ore event s please go t o: parracatholic.org/events

http://cacwcolloquium.org.au/
http://www.nappa2019.wixsite.com/conference
http://www.catholicmission.org.au/get-involved/immersions/camino-portugues
http://www.grieftograce.org/
http://parracatholic.org/events



